

## Nine Mile Ranch Home Owners Association President's Letter April 2024

Dear Lot Owner,

It is hard to believe that the Annual Membership Meeting is approaching quickly, Saturday June  $22^{nd}$  at 1pm pacific. This year's meeting will be conducted in person and virtually. Please refer to the web site <a href="https://www.9mileranchhoa.org">https://www.9mileranchhoa.org</a> closer to the event for details.

It is great to see that seven individuals have put their names forward to fill the seven open positions for the Board of Directors (BOD). I am encouraged by the willingness of these individuals to get involved.

Though I will be stepping away from the board to deal with work and personal matters, I intend to stay an active member of a number of committees and help out where I can. I appreciate all the support and feedback provided during my three year term.

Many thanks to all the volunteers, committee members and board members who spent many hours of their personal time and donated the use of their personal equipment in dealing with the challenges that arise. I encourage everyone to help yourself and your ranch neighbors by:

- 1) Recognizing and appreciating those who have helped make a difference.
- 2) Looking for opportunities to participate. It does not have to be a big or ongoing commitment. There are a variety of maintenance and administrative needs.
- 3) Attend the Annual Membership Meeting Saturday June 22<sup>nd</sup> at 1pm.

Thanks for caring,

Drew Sawchuk

President - Nine Mile Ranch Home Owners Association